
Dear Chair Weisz and members of the House Human Services Committee,  

My testimony is in opposition to House Bill 2260. I ask that you give this bill a Do Not Pass. To be 

LGBTQIA2S+ cannot be groomed or changed by anyone. The science has already proven it. Youth is 

constantly told by the state of ND that they are less than. We have some high suicide rates among our 

LGBTQIA2S+ youth because of these very actions of our state.  

You can’t say that you want to protect the children of North Dakota and then pick and choose. Truly it is 

that simple.  

It is for these reasons that I ask you to vote Do Not Pass. Thank you for your time, consideration, and 

service to our state.  

Best regards, 

Sarah Galbraith 

 


